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MAIMS organized an online talk on November 25, 2020 via Gmeet titled "The Preparation for 

Competitive Exams" to prepare final-year students for upcoming competitive exams. 

 
Mr. Sanil Sachar (National Bestselling author, Founder, Huddle Incubator, and TEDx speakers) 

graced this event to educate and inspire the students on how to maintain their preparation. In addition 

to being well-known in the industry, the speaker specializes in preparing students for the ultimate test 

of competitive exams, namely the interview. 

 
For the presentation, which was attended by 70 students, the speaker prepared an interactive 

PowerPoint while delivering preparation-related tips. 

 
He preached to the audience the significance of Conceptual Clarity. He argued that the Blue Print 

Approach was necessary to evaluate the test-makers' mentality. He elaborated on the Preliminary, 

Main, and Interview examination sections. Overall, the Talk was extremely Informative and 

Educational for the department's ambitious and enthusiastic students. The speaker made it clear that 

the primary purpose of the examinations was to unearth the country's rough diamonds in order to 

complete the arduous work of the country. According to him, the exams were intended for everyone 

in the country, not just the elite members of society. He concluded by stating that the examinations 

were difficult but not impossible to pass. 

 
During the remainder of the lecture, students actively responded to the questions posed by the speaker 

using audiovisual techniques. The students who had correctly answered the questions were then 

selected by the speaker for mock interviews on stage. 

 
During the mock interviews, students faced challenging questions, and the speaker highlighted their 

mistakes as examples of "what not to do" during the interview process. He advised the students to 

practice mock interviews in front of a mirror in order to gain confidence prior to the actual interview. 

 
Faculty Coordinators Dr. Preeti Bansal delivered the Vote of Thanks, which concluded with 

enthusiastic student applause. 

 


